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CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

December 9, 2020 
 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

Alum Creek Drive and  Construction underway.  Project managed by Franklin County  
Rohr Road to Port Rd   Engineers office (FCEO) 
  
W. Bixby Rd., Phase 2 Design underway. Coordinating with impacted property owners for 

easements and for Railroad cooperation. This project, funded by OPWC 
will bid in late winter 2021.   

 
Phase 2 S. Hamilton/Higgins The left turn lane improvements are open to traffic. Signal foundations 
Intersection Improvements poured.  Traffic control devices are removed. In the Spring, final paving 

and traffic signal equipment is expected to be installed before May 2021.
  

Streets/Street: 
2020 Street Maintenance Work is substantially complete.  Partial punch list being prepared. 
  

 Development Projects:  
 
Redwood Apts. Hendron Engineering plans for site development and utility improvements are 

under review.  

2400 Rohr Rd Site development plans and new infrastructure plans are under review for 
this site located at the NE corner of Rohr Rd. and Alum Creek Drive. 

 Mass grading plan was approved.  
 
5770 Saltzgaber Rd Site development is underway.  
  
Eastland-Fairfield School Construction proceeds on the Aviation Tech building and site work. 

 

 


